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Around the Rink 

Believe it or not we are half way through the season!  

Not long ago teams were being picked and now we 

have had the Steel Blades and are in the midst of the 

Ken Closs Christmas Jamboree.    

Speaking of tournaments we are currently working on 

the schedule for the Extravaganza and are excited to 

say we have many out of town teams participating.   

There are 82 teams registered with 45 of them being 

from out of town.  If your team has not yet registered 

please make sure you have it done by January 3rd.    

January is a very busy time for out of town tournaments. 

Remember to have your travel permit in at least two 

weeks ahead of time.  As many teams are away the 

league schedule may have to change, so please check 

your schedule to ensure you know of any changes.     

Also please share with us your successes so we can  

feature them on our website and Facebook.    

As the new year comes we will be beginning to  plan 

for next season shortly and are looking for any positive           

suggestions you may have to better improve the hockey 

experience.   If you have any ideas 

we would like to hear them.  You 

can email them to me at           

president@soopeewee.ca 

Nicole Clouthier 
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Congratulations to the Rome’s Tigers who raised 

$2,183.10 for the Bell Rotary Skate. 

 

 

From a bad situation can bring education and change.   

When the coaching staff and players of the Community 

First Pee Wee house league team heard about a teen in  

Nova Scotia who had to endure racist remarks by players 

and fans from the opposing team, they decided that they 

wanted to bring  awareness that unfortunately  racism still  exists and then vow to 

never  tolerate it.   On December 19th before their game against McDougall Energy, 

Chief Dean Sayers and Chief Andy Rickard shared their words of  wisdom with the 

players before the game and the fans in attendance, Denny Lambert shared           

personal experiences of perseverance and never letting anyone make you feel         

anything less than important,  Ted Nolan sent in a message that was read to every-

one and a youth drumming group from Garden River performed.   Youth can lead the 

world in change.   The Pee Wee Hockey League enthusiastically supports the Red 

Tape Movement and would love to see all players tape their sticks red this season. 


